
Message 

From: WINN, Matthew (CAMBRIDGESHIRE COMMUNITY SERVICES NHS TRUST) [matthew.winn@nhs.net] 
Sent: 16/03/2020 10:49:27 
To: Harries, Jenny [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=cb41e14f2b234dbeb666d05ef2623bc1-JHarries]; Roughton, Rosamond 
[/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=83a8961439ff464aaa6228f0dece9e0d-RRoughton] N_R 
[/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=f4e95e21ad724762a8d3293e04a4ab58_._._._._NR ]; kate terroni 
[/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=4317a67a07fe4e5fa5cb7d312c8bc7a1-kate terron] 

CC: Marron, Jonathan [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=408cbe8cfd6e48ac9f23e0d70f5ce958-JMarron] 

Subject: RE: shielding and care homes 

Thanks for looping me in — yes to the point that people who are symptomatic (but not tested) and those recovering from 
COVID 19 to transfer into care homes. 

On my Thursday call last week with the CEO's of the 8 big providers of care homes they were expecting that to be the 
position and whilst want maximum protection and avoidance in place, they are realistic position cannot last for ever. 

The point on could hygiene and isolation is more important —just as they would do with an outbreak of DandV 
M 

From: Harries, Jenny <Jenny.Harries@dhsc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 16 March 2020 10:39 

To: Roughton, Rosamond <Rosamond.Roughton@dhsc.gov.uk>;` Name Redacted `@dhsc.gov.uk>; WINN, 
Matthew (CAMBRIDGESHIRE COMMUNITY SERVICES NHS TRUST) <matthew.winn@nhs.net>; kate terroni 
<kate.terroni@cqc.org.uk> 
Cc: Marron, Jonathan <Jonathan.Marron@dhsc.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: shielding and care homes 

Morning Ros 

Whilst the prospect is perhaps what none of us would wish to plan for I believe the reality will be that we will need to 
discharge Covid-19 positive patients into residential care settings for the reason you have noted. 
This will be entirely clinically appropriate because the NHS will triage those to retain in acute settings who can benefit 
from that sector's care. 
The numbers of people with disease will rise sharply within a fairly short timeframe and I suspect make this fairly normal 
practice and more acceptable but I do recognise that families and care homes will not welcome this in the initial phase. 

Best wishes 
Jenny 

From: Roughton, Rosamond <Rosamond.Roughton@dhsc.gov.uk>
Sent: 16 March 2020 10:31 
To: Harries, Jenny <Jenny.Harries@dhsc.gov.uk>;  ̀ Name Redacted 2dhsc.gov.uk>; WINN, Matthew 
(CAMBRIDGESHIRE COMMUNITY SERVICES NHS TRUST) <matthew.winn@nhs.net>; kate terroni 
<kate.terroni@cgc.org.uk>

Cc: Marron, Jonathan <Jonathan.Marron@dhsc.gov.uk>
Subject: shielding and care homes 
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